The Official Board held a short meeting immediately following the
Morning Service on Sunday, October 9th. Present were: Bros. Cook,
Davis, Gerhart, Sakash, Sampson, Spuler, Weinacht; Sisters Huff,
Manor, Sampson, Wallen and Muir(12).

Brother Sakash advised the Board that ....

Bro. DAvid Milley, first candidate, had advised that he did
not feel released from his church to Highway.

Brother Earl Moore was contacted and was not interested.

A Bro. Loader, suggested by Bros. Davis and Prickett, and
ministering in Canada, also was not interested.

Bro. Marshall Dodd .... The District Supt. Parsons was con-
tacted about Bro. Dodd but advised that without going too much
into his background, he would seriously question if Bro. Dodd
should come in to Highway. He has personality problems - his
tenure in Wadsworth, Ohio, was not a strong one; it was term-
inated not at his choosing, etc.

The Board then decided not to have Bro. Dodd come in.

Brother Larry Griswold will be contacted to-morrow, October 10th, by
Brother Sakash. ,

Brother Sakash will contact Bro. Paproski, also, and inquire about the
candidacy of Missionary Pat Donadio (Alaska), and he will also talk
with the New England Superintendent concerning the resume of Bro.
Coleman Barlow

Sister Ruth Muir will contact the New York and Potomac District Super-
intendents to see if they have any names to recommend to us as pastor-
al candidates.

Sister Mae Wallen will secure resumes for those men mentioned by her
son, Ren Wallen.

The Board felt they would not consider the resume and application of
Bro. Eddy Anderson.

The meeting then adjourned. ‘Respectfully submitted,

= C. Teeer

Ruth C. Muir, Church Clerk
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